
“Good evening and welcome to our 59th Annual Meeting.  I want to extend a warm welcome to all members 
and thank our new members joining us and participating in the Annual Meeting for their first time.   We have 
478 registered members participating in the Annual Meeting either virtually or by the call-in option.  The 
virtual Annual Meeting has given us the opportunity to reach a broader audience of our membership.  As a 
reminder, those who have joined us virtually or have called in, will receive a $25 bill credit for an attendance 
gift on their May 1st billing statement.

Our membership grew by 495 or nearly 6% ending the year 9,285 members strong. In 2022, we ended the 
year with 15,075 revenue generating units of which there were:  2,852 voice units, 3,582 CATV units and 
8,641 Internet units. Due to the shift from traditional CATV to video streaming, we have seen over a 5% 
decline in CATV subscribers.  As people migrate to other platforms to view their video content, the growth in 
Internet subscribers has grown by 621 or 7.7%.  Over the years we have seen CATV programming prices 
continually rise more than the Consumer Price Index.  CATV rates for 2023 increased accordingly at $7 per 
month to cover the programming costs. Video programming continues to be one of the largest expenses of 
the cooperative and has grown to over $4.2 million in  fees for the year.  These pass-through fees are turned 
over directly to the video programming companies. TCC is now moving into a streaming CATV platform 
offering. You will be hearing more on our video streaming through our website and future newsletters.  This 
past year, the bandwidth usage on our Internet backbone increased by 30% with the additional Internet sub-
scribers and streaming-only options of programming including some NFL games.  The cooperative has 
worked hard to ensure all members are enjoying the highest broadband speeds through our fiber optic net-
work.  The services we provide are critical to the well-being of our members and their communities. We 
understand the advantages and opportunities that gigabit broadband speeds and a high-capacity fiber optic 
network brings to our rural communities.  

TCC is expanding into underserved competitive territories with State grants, partnerships and TCC capital.  
In the spring of 2021, TCC was awarded WIS-PSC Broadband Expansion Grants for expansion into the Town 
of Drammen in Eau Claire County and Newcomb Valley, near Arcadia in Trempealeau County. Both areas 
have been completed and we are happy to be serving members in those areas.  In the fall of 2021, TCC was 
awarded WI-PSC-ARPA Expansion Grants for the Town of Naples in Buffalo County and the Town of Alma in 
Jackson County.  Services are currently being connected in the Town of Naples.  In the Town of Alma, we 
are currently building out the network and look forward to providing services to that area as well.  In July of 
2022, TCC was awarded a WI-PSC Broadband Expansion Grant to connect subscribers in the Town of 
Pleasant Valley in Eau Claire County.  Construction in this area will start in this construction year.  

On Friday, December 30th, TCC sold the TCC Business office building to Central Builders Supply of Indepen-
dence. This was the office on the east side of the original TCC customer service office.  Our customer service 
team has moved back to the west side of the building at the same location.  When we originally purchased 
that portion of the building from Independence State Bank, we had envisioned having a retail presence for 
computers, televisions, monitoring etc. in addition to being a Verizon Wireless agent.  Over time, with the 
growth of ecommerce, we simply didn’t have the scope and scale to be competitive in that retail area and 
decided to sell the building.  We look forward to continuing to serve you in Independence. 

Network security is a complicated but important subject.  TCC’s management has a well-trained staff that 
takes every preventative measure available to protect the integrity of our network and data. We continue 
to develop a comprehensive, company-wide plan to manage our cyber risks and ensure our network is re-
sistant to and resilient from cyber attacks. Continuing education of our staff is key in our risk management to 
guard against new threats.  It is imperative that we keep the very lifeline of our business and your services 
secure.

Reports of scamming and cyber attacks circulate daily.  Protect yourself by setting strong passwords and 
changing them often, keeping your operating system, browser, and anti-virus software up to date to help in 
guarding yourself against fraudulent activity. Always verify the authenticity of requests from companies or in-
dividuals by contacting them directly.  Earlier in the video before the meeting, you were given a peek at the 
new look of our TCC logo. Please stay tuned as we begin to share our Purpose, Mission, and Vision State-
ment in the upcoming days. On behalf of the board of directors and employees it’s an honor and a privilege 
to serve our membership.  If you should have any questions regarding my report or any of our products and 
services, please do not hesitate to contact me.  THANK YOU.”

Cooperative Report, as reported by CEO, Cheryl Rue 
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The 58th Annual Membership Meeting of Tri-County Communications Cooperative, Inc. was held on
Tuesday, March 29, 2022. The annual member meeting was held electronically via a Perigon webcast
platform.

President Russell Carlisle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance. 
He declared a quorum had been established, with more than 50 members registered and attending.
President Carlisle and Chief Executive Officer Cheryl Rue introduced the directors and candidates for
director. The candidates nominated by the Nominating Committee for the (i) Blair/Taylor/Alma
Center/Hixton/Merrillan District was Aaron Kidd; and (ii) Galesville/Ettrick/Trempealeau/Centerville
District were Carolyn Pederson and Thomas Goller.

President Carlisle called upon Chief Executive Officer Cheryl Rue to present the Meeting Notice and Proof 
of Mailing. Ms. Rue presented the Meeting Notice and Proof of Mailing Notice. President Carlisle then called 
for a vote to accept the minutes from the 2021 Annual Meeting. A vote was held lectronically.

Motion carried.

President Carlisle called upon Chief Financial Officer Kristen Carroll for her financial report. Ms. Carroll
reviewed the 2021 consolidated financial information for the Cooperative. President Carlisle then called
for a vote to accept the financial report. A vote was held electronically. Motion carried.

President Carlisle called upon Chief Executive Officer Cheryl Rue to present the Cooperative Report. 
Ms. Rue reported on developments at the Cooperative during the past year and provided an update on
Cooperative operations and member services. President Carlisle then called for a vote to accept the
Cooperative Report. A vote was held electronically. Motion carried.

President Carlisle called upon the Cooperative’s legal counsel, Attorney Dustin Von Ruden, to report the
results for the director elections. Attorney Von Ruden reported that Aaron Kidd was elected director for
the Blair/Taylor/Alma Center/Hixton/Merrillan District, and that Thomas Goller was elected director for
the Galesville/Ettrick/Trempealeau/Centerville District. President Carlisle then called for a vote to accept
the director election results. A vote was held electronically. Motion carried.

There was no old business.
There was no new business.

Chief Financial Officer Kristen Carroll congratulated the winners of the Cooperative scholarship awards
and advised that a roster of the winners would be announced in the Cooperative newsletter.

President Carlisle adjourned the meeting at 7:25 p.m.

Robert Baecker, Secretary
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